Yakir Levin
441
Newton, MA 02459

May 18, 2017


Dear Eileen Prebensen,

Dear Members of the Massachusetts Board of Registration in Medicine (BORIM):

I write to you as a concerned dermatologic surgeon and licensee of BORIM in opposition to the addition of section (14) to 243 CMR 2.07, which adds burdensome requirements which will impede the delivery of high-quality health care and does not prioritize the disclosure of the most relevant information to patients.
 
While written informed consent makes sense in a number of clinical scenarios, the provisions in the current proposal would apply to every diagnostic or therapeutic action for every patient with known or suspected cancer. Requiring an attending physician to obtain written informed consent for every treatment is not a tenable requirement and does not promote the best patient care. 

In the interest of protecting high-quality care, please strike this provision and rely on existing informed consent laws. 

Yakir Levin
441 Ward St
Newton MA 02459


Sincerely,
Yakir Levin
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